On March 28, 2014, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“Commission”) issued an order accepting a Transmission Service Agreement (“Agreement”) filed by the Southwest Power Pool (“SPP”) that provides for compensation to be paid by MISO to SPP for any flow on the SPP Transmission System above the existing 1,000 MW contract path between the MISO North and MISO South regions.  Because this dispute is currently in litigation that may not be resolved until 2016, and because a final Order could impose significant charges on transmission service within and through the MISO Transmission System, the Commission’s approval of this Agreement has necessitated MISO’s observance of an immediate short-term mitigation strategy of limiting Long-Term Transmission Service sourcing or sinking between MISO South and any non-contiguous geographic region to 1,000 MW.  In addition, MISO has developed mechanisms to reliably and economically manage the contract path based regional constraint based on measures previously developed to manage the Operations Reliability Coordination Agreement (ORCA) constraint.   
MISO must implement this limit to avoid or mitigate any transmission charges that may be deemed due to SPP for any flows exceeding the contract path limit.  Moreover, MISO utilizes a flow-based methodology for evaluating and approving Long-Term Transmission Service Requests (“TSRs”) and such methodology is subject to both its Tariff and NERC Reliability Standards.  As a result, MISO has carefully considered how to implement processes that respects the contract path limit consistent with these requirements.  
MISO is currently evaluating all options and anticipates being able to provide its customers with more information in the very near future. However, during this intervening period and until disputes around contract path could be fully resolved, MISO is delaying the processing of Long-Term Firm TSRs involving generation flows between the MISO South and MISO North regions, as its current flow-based methodology is not compatible with the 1,000 MW contract path limitation resulting from Commission acceptance of the Agreement. 

Please note that the following actions regarding confirmed, pending, and future TSRs will be or have been taken by MISO during the intervening period:

1. All currently confirmed TSRs will be honored by MISO. However, please be aware that other Transmission Service Providers in the TSR path may limit the TSR as a result of their evaluation processes. 
2. For TSRs that are accepted by MISO, but not confirmed by the Requestor, the Requestor may withdraw the TSR or confirm the TSR subject to redirection. 
3. TSRs that are pending, or queued in the future, will remain in study mode until such time as MISO’s dispute with SPP regarding the Agreement is settled or resolved, or an appropriate solution is developed. 
4. On May 22, 2014, in FERC Docket No. ER14-2022-000, MISO filed a Tariff waiver request to implement the above activities.  
Please contact Paul Muncy (pmuncy@misoenergy.org) for any additional information.

